
Internships 
Policy and Procedure #073 

In states where practical experience or internship records are not kept nor 
approved by respective Boards of Pharmacy, affidavits of practical experience will 
be accepted from colleges of pharmacy. The Pharmacist-in-charge (PIC) must 
verify the intern hours not reported to a Board of Pharmacy on letterhead. Include 
with the letter, a copy of the pharmacist’s current license and a copy of the current 
facility permit/license in good standing.  

The internship should still fall within the criteria as set by the Board in South 
Carolina (retail, hospital or other Board approved site) and required of those 
gaining practical experience within this State. Any deviations or special requests 
will still be considered by the Board on a case by case basis. 

For international students who are unable to obtain an intern certificate, 
research at the students college will be accepted so long as the 
Notification of Employment is completed as outlined in S.C. Code Ann 
§40-43-85(A). 
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